STATE MEETING MINUTES FOR 03/08/03


Meeting called to order @ 1:00 pm with a moment of silence for reflection followed by the Serenity Prayer.  Traditions and Principles were read.

ROLL CALL

Chapter
Chapter
Officers.
Outreach/Wld Cncl
Alumni

#1 Steve  Canyon Park
#10 Tanya Restonvu
Chair.. Lance W
Gino Pugliese
#1 Charles Golden (absent)

#2 Chessa  St.James
#11 Chris BrIdal Trls
Vice Chair  Mike Molan
Tom Dugan
#2 Randy Holliday

#3 Kevin  Spkne Falls
#12 Vecca  Winoca
Secretary Kevin Teays
Judy Maxwell
#3 Larry Alan Higgly

#4 Rick  Pgt Snd Hse
#13 Dave  Brockman
Treas. Wayne M
Brian Saks
#4 Mike Molan

#5 Wayne  The Heights

HSC Eric Perkins
Sherry Burrows
#5 Susi Saks  (absent Ill)

#6 Pauli  Northgate

Auditor  Blake Bippes
Lance Wischler
#6 Rondy Wilson

#7 Howard  Viewridge

Alumni Coord. Susi Saks (absent Ill)
Myrna Brown


#8 Dennis  TriCities

FR Chair  Orly Sorrel



#9Amie-Jo  Sacajawea





Guests:  Phil Tarlton, Ch.2 (Lincoln); Robin Miller, Alumni; Rob Curtis / Rick Larson, Ch2 Alumni; Jeff Cammock CH2 (Lincoln)

LAST MEETINGS’ MINUTES

Secretary Election:
· Last months minutes were tabled per election of new secretary.  Nominees were Kevin Teays of chapter 3 and Tony Perkins of Chapter 2.  Kevin is a technical writer / Graphic Illustrator who has been chapter secretary for Chapter 3 since joining Oxford in 2001. Tony has been Chapter Chair and Secretary for Chapter 2.  Both have held several house positions and are very active within the Oxford Community.  Both are computer literate and provide attention to detail.  A vote was cast and Kevin Teays was elected State Secretary by majority vote (11-6).  Kevin stated that he was honored and realized stepping into Susi’s shoes was a tall order but will do his best to provide whatever services were needed.

Reading of Minutes:
· There was1 correction(s).  Chapter 8 sent a donation of $50.00, not $4300.00 for legal costs to Oregon

MMSP to accept minutes as amended (U).

TREASURERS’ REPORT

CASH START=10560.75
TOTAL RECEIPTS=2083.68
TOTAL EXPENDITURES=1359.37
CASH END=11605.06 (balanced 3/3/03: +.66)
SAVINGS= No record provided at this time

PETTY CASH= No record provided at this time (Data on CD, Savings, etc will be provided at the earliest opportunity.)
CHAIR REPORT

Lance Wischler
· Is beginning to feel more comfortable in the chair position and thanks everyone for their patience in the transition phase.

· Indulged in chapters6 & 13 presentations

· Encouraged brainstorming ideas, activities and community resources among the chapters.

· Discussed perspectives as far as fundraising w/ Orly.  Important that State and Chapter fundraising remain separate.

Discussion topics:
· Concerns about Contractor residency

· Concerns on 30 day standing rule on expulsions

· $200 - $300 discretionary fund.        MMSP to accept chair report  (U)
VICECHAIR REPORT

Mike Molan:

· Still getting a feel for his new position.  Wants to rotate into chapter meetings on an “invite” level.  Wants to spread around ideas.  Mike can be e-mailed at cdadaddy@msn.com.  

MMSP to V.C .report as read (U).

HOUSING SERVICES REPORT

Eric Perkins

· Housing services has been pretty quiet since the first of the year.  Eric would like to remind all chapters to please send him a copy of their chapter minutes.  His e-mail is eapster@aol.com.  Eric is anxious to attend chapter meetings but is unable to get to many due to high fuel prices and a 400ci engine!  (nothing a little Sadaamectomy won’t cure!)   MMSP to accept HSC report. (u)
OLD BUSINESS

Old Biz

· Chapter 1 is still delinquent in past dues.  Treasurer to look into the matter.  Lance will attend next chapter 1 meeting to ensure clarity in this situation.

· MMSP to audit Ch.1 records.  Gino to be involved and records to be produced at next state meeting.

· Motion MSP to add state chair Lance Wischler to the state checking account and leave Brian Saks on. Motion MSP to add Lance to CD at Washington Mutual and leave Brian Saks on.

· Discussion regarding changing our state board meeting in July to Chapter 8 instead of 4 so we can have it at the campout. Brian reminded everyone that we like these things to be all play and no work. Sherry countered with that since the campout falls on the regular meeting anyway, it's a good opportunity to let new people see what a state association meeting is and that it will help us get people to attend that might otherwise not. Motion MSP table discussion until next meeting. 

MMSP to accept old business.

NEW BUSINESS

World Council reports:
· Brian-discussion regarding new behavior contract that will be coming out soon from World Council. Houses encouraged to utilize behavior contracts for members exhibiting disruptive behavior. Give people the chance to change before expelling.

· Looking to see new housing contract form soon.

· Houses that have been in existence for 2 years or more and are not yet chartered need to be!   Please get a hold of Brian or OWS for more info.

· David Jones is in charge of the world convention in D.C. this year.  Dates are Nov. 13 -16 at the Omni Hotel.  Oxford has 465 rooms reserved @ $129 per nite (double).  Registration is $200 per person.

· $15 million foundation set up for oxford.

Outreach reports:
· Judy-Vancouver doing well, looking to move Lewis and Clark House, looking at four new houses

· Gino asked for volunteers for the workshop talent show; to sign up contact Gino or email Sherry for a registration form. Cash prizes will be given!

· Gino handed out loan histories for houses. Discussion regarding houses that don't want to repay a loan because it was incurred before they moved in and members don't feel it's "their" debt. Gino reminded everyone that that house would not be there for them to move in had the loan not been taken out.

· Discussion that houses use startup loan money to buy basic furniture that belongs to the house. Situations occurring where houses get filled with one or two members' furniture. When those people move out and take their stuff, there's no money left to buy replacements. If a member offers to donate an item to the house, put it in writing and give him or her a receipt so they can take the gift as a tax deduction. Keep copies of those records for the house in case there's ever a question.

· Report on Juanita House-Gino and a few others did major cleanup of house, filled it with new members and it's up and running fine.

· Gino reminded everyone to get their workshop registration in ASAP

· Gino & Judy are going to look at houses in Port Angeles.

Motion MSP to accept outreach reports.

Workshop report: by Dave, Myrna, Gino
· Registration goes up from $15 to $20 each this coming Friday. Chairs need to get information back to houses to register right away. Alice has extra registration packets with her today. Houses willing to host people are listed on the website.

· Chapter officers' workshop Friday night is $20 per member and includes a dinner. It requires an additional registration form and needs to be sent in right away.
· T-shirts will sell for $10 and have been given to Larry. That's a great price for a heavyweight shirt with design on front and back both

· Chapters are asked to each bring 2 raffle prizes. Remember that raffle proceeds usually make the difference between making and losing money on these workshops.

Motion MSP to accept workshop

New Business: Fundraising~

· Mike Molan has been chosen the Eastside F/R Representative

· Much discussion regarding his ideas, especially the advisability of accepting a donation of a boat (liability, etc.) Also, although the idea of rummage sales is good, it was brought up that many chapters are already doing that and might balk at giving part of the money to state. 
· It was mentioned that now is a good time to schedule coffee stops at freeway rest areas. Contact DOT for details.
· Larry brought up concerns regarding the golf tournament, that it may be against our traditions to seek corporate sponsorship for the event. Much discussion. Motion made by Dave that we suspend golf tournament for this year and focus on next year. Orly already has September 15 reserved at Kayak Point Golf Course. Motion amended that we proceed with golf tournament on a smaller scale and refocus it as a clean and sober fun event rather than a money-maker, and that we forego corporate sponsorship for the event. MMSP to accept F/R report (U).
Other new Business:

· Sherry brought up that we have two available donated copies of Microsoft software from last year's grant. The programs are Office, Publisher, and Front Page XP versions. They will run on earlier versions of Windows but the hardware requirements are fairly high. Sherry is looking into more donations from Microsoft for this year.

· Randy presented Brian and Sussi with 2 CompUSA gift cards for $100 each to thank them for their service to Oxford House.

· Chapter minutes need to be sent to Lance now. His address is in the state directory.
· Lance reminded everyone that we can't keep former members' belongings because they owe the house money. We also must give them back their unused EES even if expelled for relapse. Remember that the money paid by the house members needs to be called "equal expense share" or EES, not rent or dues. Forms are being updated to reflect that but it's taking time.
· The fall workshop will be Halloween weekend at Millersylvania ELC. It's only two weeks from the convention, but the facility had already been reserved when the convention date was set.
· Medication issues in houses discussed. Motion MSP to put medication information into minutes and remind houses that members on narcotics need letters from their doctors.
CHAPTER SUMMERIES

Ch.1

· New Canyon Park house running strong.  Chapter sponsoring 14 people to Workshop as well as hosting the Officers Workshop.  Llyod house shut down due to “Septic Crisis”.  Will open new men’s home in Alderwood to replace Lloyd as of 4/1.  Have new HSC led by Rob C.  Anticipating 12 new openings w/ 8 of them in the new house.  Looking for a new Women’s house in Edmonds area.

Ch.2

· Chapter is struggling with keeping officers, but are working consistently ton the matter and are assured all will fall into place.

Ch.3

· All is well in the armpit of the universe.  Brown’s Addition has made a fantastic transition to become the Helena House.  Spokane Grand catching up with past due loan payments, gaining competency.  Chapter has been inundated with calls for housing and new houses need to be opened.  Many calls from inmate facilities.  Have interviewed a few yet provide caution on criminal activity and motive.  Some are fantastic prospects yet the release process is time consuming and needed beds may be filled before the release.  Justin H. elected Vice Chair.

Ch.4

· Chapter is doing fine.  Will be sending many members to the workshop.  Have been encouraging chapter unity and doing various activities together.  Got a taste of attending a house meeting which had a dispute with a long standing member, as an unbiased listener.  Chapter presence seemed to help the house vent their feelings constructively. Welcome To Oxford!!!

Ch.5

· Recently moved the Colombia River Women’s house and made it a women and children house.  Slow starting but now has recently filled many openings and should be at capacity soon. Reserve ridge and the Sign house are already strong houses with sufficient reserves if hard times prevail.  Overall Ch.5 is much stronger than in previous years with more people getting involved in Oxford.

Ch.6

· Although there have been some problems with officers fulfilling their commitments  the chapter is running well.  There has been an activities and fundraising committee formed which is a strong group with great ideas.  A joint chapter dance between ch.6 & 13 was held on Valentines day and although the turnout wasn’t as large as expected everyone had a great time.  An 11 bdr. Women’s house opened on march 1st (Bridgecrest House)  and have only 3 openings left at this time.  There have been some ongoing chalanges with one of our new men;s homes re: U/A procedure and prescription meds.  Outreach will be visiting the house with us next week in regards to these issues.

Ch.7

· Chapter is doing well with the exceptions of replacing a treasurer and the resignation of an HSC chair.  Contacted PCN and hope to do presentations there in the near future.  Looking too open a new house but have yet to find anything compatible.

Ch.8

· Chapter opened a new men’s house (Vista) in Kenewick.  Have been in contact with Sundown M who is strongly in favor of opening another Women’s house in Yakima, stating they will refer clients to Oxford.  Need to elect a treasurer and secretary at next meeting.

Ch.9

· Chapter Has new officers: Jamison is new vice chair, and Amie-Jo (with a hyphen) is the new chair.  Audit done on chapter books 3/4/03.Many people from chapter are expected to attend the spring workshop.  Chapter has 5 weekends reserved for Fundraising – 3 weekends at the Ridgefield rest stop and  2 weekend at the Triangle Mall for a carwash.  All proceeds to go to sending people to World in Nov.

Ch.10

· Chapter is struggling with Relapses including those in officer positions.  New Officer(s) are struggling but hope to gain some insight at the spring workshop.  Chapter has been called out to many houses to settle disputes and clear up questions.  These range from non payment of ESE to prescription meds to deliberate dishonesty.  On the lighter side finances are getting back on track and contributions to W/S are on the increase.

Ch.11

· Chapter approved loan to Cascade house in the amount of $800.  Concern for Cascade vacancies as well as a 1.5 year lapse in full capacity.  Rallying support for workshop attendees and volunteers.  Chapter has been attending house meetings.

Ch.12

· Chapter is getting stronger by the day!  The new officers in charge(?) of the herd are doing a fine job of rounding the strays back into the herd. (yippekiyaykiyo!).  Are hosting a clean and sober dance on 4/5 to raise funds for W/C.

Ch.13

· Chapter co-hosted a valentines fundraising dance with chapter 6, as well as being actively involved as a chapter with the preparations for the spring workshop.  The chapter has had it’s stresses over the last two months with some relapse and communication issues, yet those problems that were encountered were handled well.  Recovery in Oxford continues to ROCK!

The next meeting is at the Bernard House in Spokane May 10 at noon.

Adopted by unanimous vote of the Washington State Association as of March 8, 2003. Houses are strongly encouraged to follow these guidelines regarding:

MEDICATION ISSUES IN OXFORD HOUSES

The following information came from Oxford House World Services in 1998 and is still policy regarding narcotic medication in houses:

"Any member prescribed narcotics by a physician must have a letter from his or her doctor acknowledging that they are aware their patient is a recovering alcoholic or drug addict and that, in their professional opinion, there is no alternative or suitable non-narcotic pain medication for the condition. The letter should also state the length of time the patient should be on their prescribed medicine.

In addition, the group conscience of the House must determine if the presence of narcotics in the house might trigger or have a negative effect on their own recovery and vote accordingly, keeping in mind that we are a zero tolerance program."

Medication issues seem to be an ongoing problem. Lately I've heard of several instances, in different houses, where members have been prescribed narcotics. I know the above policy has not been followed for a long time, but I think it needs to be. It's one of the guidelines that make us Oxford Houses and it's important.

Several other absolutes about medication that need to be repeated are:

1. All medication needs to be brought to the house's attention, not just narcotics or pain medication. There are plenty of other medications that are abusable. Also, it's a safety issue. In the event of a medical emergency, you need to know all medications a house member is taking in order for medical personnel to treat them. The information needs to be in writing somewhere accessible, preferably in the member's file or the minutes.

2. Taking prescription medication in any manner or dosage other than it is prescribed is a relapse. Taking over-the-counter at a higher dosage or more frequently than the manufacturer recommends may be considered a relapse. 

3. Sharing prescription medication or taking anyone else's medication, with or without their permission, is not only a relapse; it is also against the law. 

Houses are encouraged to decide within themselves how they want to handle other medication issues. For example:

1. It's suggested that members who are prescribed psychiatric medication only stop taking their medication with their healthcare professional's cooperation. 

2. Because many over-the-counter medications can be abused, houses may adopt policies banning certain OTC drugs such as Nyquil. The use of any over-the-counter "diet pills" is strongly discouraged!
3. It's suggested that members keep their medicine out of sight to avoid triggering other house members.

If you have any questions about a particular medication you or another house member are prescribed, or if an applicant is taking a medication you are unfamiliar with and you want more information, call me at 509-526-3197 or email me at sjburrows@bmi.net. If I don't have the information I will find out and get back to you. 

Please post this page or keep it in your house records!
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